Riverfest Funding Justification
Riverfest is a citywide event planned for September 2008 to celebrate the Willamette River’s role in defining and sustaining the City of Portland. The City is represented on a small event steering committee by River Renaissance and the Bureau of Parks and Recreation. The committee’s purpose is to design, organize, and hold the event. It currently includes representatives from Willamette Riverkeeper, the Portland Triathlon, Oregon Trout, Ecotrust, and the Portland Boathouse.

These non-profit groups have pooled several thousand dollars in initial funding which is being used to hire an event coordinator to organize Riverfest’s first phase that will include: developing a more detailed event scope, a “wireframe” budget for the entire project, and a timeline--as well as facilitating a meeting of potential partners and sponsors. Phase 1 is expected to last into December.
Phase 2 will be the roughly nine-month “working” phase, when an event coordinator implements the selected design, helps line-up sponsors, and coordinates the many activities leading up and to and including the holding of the event. River Renaissance financial support of $15,000 provided through the Bureau of Planning will be key to anchoring additional resources for Phase 2, primarily defraying the cost of contracting with the event coordinator. It is estimated the cost of an event coordinator will range from $30,000 to $50,000. Having an initial $15,000 showing by the City not only signals its recognition of the event as advancing River Renaissance goals, but also serves to underscore this is a serious proposition warranting additional investment by other partners.
